
 

 

March 12, 2022 

10:30-11:30 am PDT  

General Meeting  

Via Zoom 

Please start logging into the Zoom Meeting 15 min. 

early (10:15 am).  Susan will send an email the Fri-

day before the meeting with the Zoom link. 

Or you can paste this into your browser to join: 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83856951395?

pwd=ckh6ZlloeHJ1Z0ppUUNwUlpzM2MzUT09  

 

Meeting ID & Passcode if prompted 

• Meeting ID:  838 5695 1395 
• Passcode:  208479 

Susan will start the meeting promptly at 10:30am. 

 

Trouble getting into the meeting? Text Susan at 

(206) 790-1133 for assistance. 

 
 
Paint-In: Spring Chicken 
12 - 3 PM Pacific Time 

 
See instructions on page 4, next to the Calendar of 
Events 

 

 

 

Important Note: 

There are 2 board resolutions that will 
be voted on at the March meeting.  
Full text is on pages 6-7  
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President’s Letter 

Happy Birthday Northwest Decorative Art-

ists! 

How about that?  Our chapter is 42 years old. 

We should be having a humongous celebration 

but holding our meeting virtually and in the 

early morning makes it rather difficult. I have 

however invited our charter members and past 

presidents to attend our March meeting to be 

recognized and to participate in the Zoom 

workshop being taught by Monica Bayness.  

In-Person Meetings:  I have great news! We 

can get our old room back at Shoreline Com-

munity College and it has strong WiFi for broad-

casting our meeting and paint-in over Zoom. 

Being the Covid numbers are down, and Wash-

ington State has dropped its mask mandate, I 

think we should give it a try. I am going to re-

serve the room for our July meeting. We are 

going to be flexible and if the situation changes, 

we will go back to all Zoom. I will be sure and 

keep everyone in the loop as to the status. 

After-Meeting Paint-Ins:  We will be having 
our first after-meeting workshop of the year, 
taught by Monica Bayness. This is her own de-
sign, inspired by Sandra Malone and Shara 
Reiner.  Class prep will be on the website under 
Members Only (password NW22DA) or you can 
email Monica at  mbayness@gmail.com .   
Monica has been busy setting up workshops for 

our other meetings. In May we will be painting 

a Becky Albeke design taught by Georgia 

Magarrell, TDA, ADP. In July Kim Falk will be 

teaching us a Joyce Stegeman rosemaling de-

sign and in September we will be painting with 

Holly McDonald. We are still looking for some-

one to teach our November workshop. This 

could be a Christmas design (hint hint). Please 

reach out to Monica if you are interested. 

National Workshops: Our second national 
seminar “Bringing Home the Tree,” taught by 
Nancy Scott, will be held in June, and by the 
time you read this, registration will be open for 
NWDA members.   I am very much looking for-
ward to painting with Nancy! She has arranged 
with DePalma’s Custom Woodcrafts to design a 

(Cont page 3) 

Board of Officers 

 

 

President Susan Treiber 

VP / Pres. Elect Open 

Secretary Dawn Cutler 

Treasurer Monica Bayness 

Financial Secretary Cheryl Smith 

Membership MaryAnn Campbell 
Diane Caldwell 

Past President Judy Fischer 

Financial Agent Kim Falk 

Birthday Cards Judy Fischer 

Education Chair Dawn Cutler 

Ethics: Board Monica Bayness 

Ethics: Business Open 

Ethics: Member Georgia Magarrell 

Evergreen State Fair Sue Holmes 

Five-Year Planning Open  

Fundraising: Bazaar Joy Halladay 

Historian-Photographer Nancy Welch 

Holiday Party Open 

Newsletter Nancy Welch 

Nominating Mary Ann Campbell 

Program Paint-Ins Monica Bayness 

Promotion/Publicity Susan Treiber 

Retreat Mary Ann Campbell 

Service: Treasure box Joy Halladay 

Storage Unit Disposition Judy Fischer 

Sunshine Rose Frank 

Webmasters Nancy Welch 
Monica Bayness 
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Please note:  The new email address 
for the newsletter is:  
nwdecoartistsnews@gmail.com 



 

 

Upcoming Events 
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NWDA Calendar of Events 

(Pacific Time) 

March 

12 NWDA General Meeting 10:30-11:30 

12 Paint-in 12:00-3:00—Spring Chicken with  

Monica Bayness 

April 

10 NWDA Board Meeting 10:30-11:30 

May 

14 NWDA General Meeting 10:30-11:30 

14 Paint-in 12:00-3:00—Picken Posies with 

Georgia Magarrell, TDA,ADP a Becky Albeke 

design 

June 

12 NWDA Board Meeting 10:30-11:30 

18 Nancy Scott Workshop 9:00 am 

July 

9 NWDA General Meeting 10:30-11:30 

9 Paint-in 12:00-3:00—Fall Rosemaling with 

Kim Falk, a Joyce Stegeman design 

August 

TBD Annual Retreat 

14 NWDA Board Meeting 10:30-11:30 

TBD Evergreen Fair 

September 

10 NWDA General Meeting 10:30-11:30 

10 Paint-in 12:00-3:00—Holly McDonald 

24 Lynne Andrews Workshop 9:00 am 

October 

9 NWDA Board Meeting 10:30-11:30 

November 

TBD Holiday Bazaar 

12 NWDA General Meeting 10:30-11:30 

12 Paint-in 12:00-3:00 TBD 

NWDA Paint-in March 12 

“Spring Chicken” with Monica Bay-

ness. Design inspired by Sandra 

Malone and Shara Reiner. 

Class prep instructions will be on the 

website under Members Only or 

email Monica—mbayness@gmail.com 

No charge for members. 

 

 

President’s Message Cont from Page 2 

sled that fits the dimensions of her pattern, which will be 

available for us to purchase if desired. When you register 

for the class, you will receive ordering information.  

Social Media:  I am looking for a volunteer to chair the new 

Social Media committee. I believe this will be our primary 

method for promoting decorative painting in the future and 

it will replace in-person promotions such as demonstrating 

at the fair, etc.  Currently, we have two Facebook accounts 

(private and public) both of which need a little oversight. 

We are also looking into adding a virtual slide show on 

there to display various decorative painting styles, upcom-

ing events, etc. Please consider chairing this very important 

committee!  

New Business: We welcome all ideas because that is how 

we grow and prosper. If you want the chapter to consider a 

new idea or concern, please remember that it cannot be 

voted on at the General Meeting without first being pub-

lished, which means it needs to be presented to the board 

first, or you could ask a board member to present it on your 

behalf. We will then get the information out to the entire 

chapter in the newsletter. As always, all members are wel-

come to attend board meetings, so please contact me if you 

wish to attend and I will send you a zoom invitation.  

Happy painting! 

Susan Treiber 

(206) 790-1133  



 

 

Upcoming Event—Paulette DiGesare 
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More Upcoming Events—Mark Your Calendars!! 
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TUGBOAT TOLERS  - April 23rd—

Sandy LeFlore “Home is Where 

Your Honey Bee” 

Lynne Andrews 

“The Skaters” 

Date: Sat, Sept. 24th 

Time: 9:00 am, Pacific time 

Location: Zoom 

Medium: Acrylic 

Included: Pattern Packet + rec-

orded session (available for 3 

months). 

Upcoming classes sponsored by Raindrop and Tugboat Chapters 

RAINDROP CHAPTER—May 7  
Barb Bunsey—”Merry Christmas 

 
 

 

  

RAINDROP CHAPTER—July 16  
A surprise—”Christmas in July” 
with Jamie Mills Price 
 

TUGBOAT TOLERS  - August 20th—Shara 

Reiner “Snow People Tin” 



 

 

 Board Recommendations—Updates to Standing Rules —
Vote at General Meeting  

Board Resolution 1— 
Revision to Standing Rule 18—General Meetings Classes 
 
Regarding our “after-meeting paint-ins,” the board has proposed a resolution that NWDA pay the teacher 

direct $150.00, and members (and guests who can attend 2 meetings before joining our chapter) can take 

the workshop at no charge.  

The person teaching the workshop is responsible to get permission from the artist (unless the workshop is 

published in the Decorative Painter magazine) and arrange for members to purchase pattern packets and or 

any special supplies.  

Reasoning: 
Previously, everyone paid the teacher, which does not work with Zoom workshops. We decided to inquire 

with the SDP last September if we could offer our paint-ins at no charge to our members and we were told 

that this is okay since we are supporting our mission to promote decorative painting.  

  

Board Resolution 2 - 
Revision to Standing Rule 1— General Meeting Days 

The board has met and is proposing to change the chapter meeting day to either the 1st Saturday or 3rd 
Saturday.  Currently we are meeting the 2nd Saturday in January, March, May, July, September, and Novem-
ber.  We have had a request from the Tugboats chapter if we could change our date to the 1st or the 3rd 
Saturday of those months.  The church that Tugboats meets at has unfortunately changed their 
meeting date to the second Saturday every month.  Several NWDA members are in Tugboats as well as 
Raindrops and we would like to be able to support each other.  Also, Monica who is on the board, cannot do 
both meetings on the same day so the board would like to support her.  If she was unable to then we'd have 
to find a replacement for her board position. 
 
There are pros and cons to the 1st and 3rd dates. The benefit to changing to the first Saturday is that 
Raindrops also meets the first Saturday (opposite months) and that would leave open the third and fourth 
Saturdays for workshops. On the other hand, if we pick the 1st Saturday then we have a potential conflict 
with 4th of July and Labor Day holidays depending on the year.  The 3rd Saturday has no conflicts with holi-
days however it does have a few immediate conflicts with Tugboat and Raindrop Zoom seminars 
this year.  We are however planning on recording our “after-meeting paint-ins” which someone has another 
commitment. 
  
We are asking for a majority vote at the meeting to change the date and if approved then to pick which 
date, the 1st or 3rd Saturday.  Also, the board would like to start our meetings in the future at 10:00 AM to 
allow more time for painting, so this also will need a vote.  When we are back in person the doors would be 
open at 9:30 with the meeting starting at 10:00.  We are hoping to be able to have hybrid in-person 
meetings in the future with a Zoom option for members that can't meet in person.  (Cont Page 7) 
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 Board Resolution 2 - 
Revision to Standing Rule 1— General Meeting Days (Cont Page 
6) 

We will have five minutes for discussion and then vote through the Chat feature for numbers 1, 2, 3, or 4 
and A or B. 
  

1.  Keep meeting the same (2nd Saturday) OR 
2. Change meeting to 1st Saturday OR 
3. Change meeting to 3rd Saturday OR 
4. Change meeting date - no preference as to 1st or 3rd Saturday. 
  
A.  Keep meeting time at 10:30 am 
B.  Change meeting time to 10:00 am 

  
 If you have any questions, you can email Susan or bring them up at the meeting.  Please think about this 
proposal and be ready to vote at the meeting. 

Committee Reports 

 

 

Treasure Boxes 
Susan Treiber for Joy Halladay 

NWDA delivered 20 adorable treasure boxes to the Shriners 
on February 24th. They were thrilled to receive the boxes and 
said the children love them. Thank you so much for your gen-
erous donations! 
 
Here are some statistics on the Shriner’s Children’s Hospital 
in Spokane: 

• The Spokane Shriners Hospital has been caring 
for childred with orthopaedic needs for over 90 
years. 

• They have a beautiful state-of-the-art thirty-bed 
hospital. 

• They treat kids up to age 18 from Washington, 
Idaho, Montana, Alaska, Canada and globally as 
well. 

• In 2018 they saw nearly 14,000 kids in their Out-
patient Clinic and performed nearly 1000 surger-
ies. 

(2018 Community Health Needs Assessment Shriners Hospitals for 
Children—Spokane.  Accessed on February 25, 2022 at 
www.shrinershospitalsforchildren.org ) 

 
It would be nice if we could keep up the momentum on our 
treasure box donations throughout the year, because 
Shriners clearly has a need for them.  So please keep  

painting!  You can get reimbursed for the boxes by 
sending in a Reimbursement Form with your receipt. 
The Reimbursement Form is located on our website in 
“Members Only” Section (password NW22DA).  Thank 
you! 
 
See what we did!! 
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Committee Reports / Membership 
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Education Committee 

Dawn Cutler 

 

Thank you everyone who participated in 
the St. Nicholas Zoom class, it was so 
much fun.  Please post pictures on our 
Facebook page, it would be nice to see 
everyone’s.  We really enjoyed having 
Paulette teach and we are planning to 
have her back next year. 

Registration is opening for our next 
Zoom class “Bringing Home the Tree” 
with Nancy Scott on Saturday June 
18th.  We have a source for the wood 
sled surface or you are welcome to use 
your own surface choice.  If you do de-
cide to order a sled please order at least 
a month before the class. 

The Lynne Andrews September 
24th Zoom class “The Skaters” will also 
have registration opening soon.  We are 
really excited for the classes and teach-
ers we have this year.  Classes will have 
a password protected recording on our 
website for attendee’s. 

 

 

 

Lets roll out the red carpet for our new 

members! 

Welcome: 

Lucille Rhodes, Aptos, CA 

Mary Saccullo, Scotts Valley, CA 

Bobi Trani, Anchorage, AK 

 

 

March 

Janie Sevela Mar  4 

Lorri Anderson Mar 12 

Helen  Wyrich Mar 21 

Georgia Magarrell Mar 31 

April 

Joy Halladay Apr    7 

Cheryl Smith Apr 20 

Janet Finclay Apr 21 

May    

Kim Falk May 31 

If you know of a Chapter member in need of “Sun

­shine,” please be sure to contact our Sunshine 

Chair, Rose Frank (253.854.5768) or 

rocknrnr@comcast.net) so we may send cards 

and share the information with the other NWDA 

members.     Thank you 



 

 

Happy 42nd Birthday—NW Decorative Artists!!! 
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 Happy 42nd Birthday 
Northwest Decorative Artists! 

 

Charter Members 
Recognizing those responsible for our Chapter’s beginnings. 

Barbara Arnold 
Sherry Brooks Laatsch 

Eleanor Burkhardt 
Jean Churchill 

Sherri Donaldson 
Billie Joy Eller 
Mary Ellerman 
Linda Giddens 

Marian Griffith 

Joyce Griggs 
Donna Hansen 
Nadyne Hume 
Marilyn Jarvis 
Gloria Jensen 
Charlotte Key 

Imogene Knightall 
Janice Koval 

Audrey (Nordlund)Balfour 

Past Presidents 

Esther Nelson 
Mary McSherry 
Juanita Murray 

Marlene Pederson 
Helen Shurtz 

 Charlene Siemering 
Molly Stoddard 

Norma Stromberg 
Maxine Tobler 

Recognizing Past Presidents who guided our Chapter to where we are today: 
 

1980........................................ Linda Giddens 

1981 ......................................Molly  Stoddard 

1982....................................Mary McSherry 

1983 .......................................Marilyn  Jarvis 

1984 .................................... Mary Ellerman 

1985.................................... Virginia Knight 

1986 .................................... Marian Griffith 

1987...........................................Sherry  Bunn 

1988....................................Flo  Peckinpaugh 

1989 .....................................Jean Shoemaker 

1990 ............................................ Vicki Lange 

1991........................................ Isabelle Lynch 

1992 ............. Drienna (Millard) Munsell 

1993............................................ Bea Johnson 

1994......................................Mike Ellerman 

1995.......................................... Elaine Holler 

1996 ........................................ Cindy Lewton 

1997......................................... Susan Treiber 

1998  .........................................Joy Halladay 

1999 ...........................................Sally  Wright 

2000 ..............................................Linda Rasp 

2001....................................Dianna Shimizu 

2002 .................................................Kim Falk 

2003......................................... Char Peterson 

2004............................................. Liz Carlson 

2005 ...................................... LuAnn Ward 

2006 .................................... Debbie Mathews 

2007 ......................................Lynn Jorgensen 

2008 ..................................HollyMcDonald 

2009 ................................Charlene Siemering 

2010............................................. Vicki Lange 

2011 .................................................Kim Falk 

2012................................................Lili LaRue 

2013 ...............................................Sue Calvin 

2014 ................................... Mary Ellerman 

2015.............................................Janie Sevela 

2016...................................HollyMcDonald 

2017………………………………Rose Frank 

2018 & 2019……………….…Nancy Welch 

2020 & 2021 ……………….…Judy Fischer 



 

 

Minutes 
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NWDA General Meeting  

January 8, 2022 

 

Present: Chapter President Judy Fischer, Membership Chair Dawn Cutler, Membership Co-Chair Cheryl 

Smith, Treasurer Kim Falk, Past President/Webmistress Nancy Welch, Fort Flagler Mary Ann Campbell, 

Newsletter Editor Susan Treiber, Mary Ellerman, Liz Carlson, Rose Frank, Janie Sevela, Joy Halladay, 

Diane Caldwell, Sandra Phillips, Linda Gow, Sue Holmes, and Marjean Krupp 

Meeting Opened: 10:30 AM  

Quorum: We have a quorum. (requires 9 members) 

 

Old Business: 

November 2021 Meeting Minutes: Accepted 

Treasures report (Kim)  

• Budget reviewed (profit and loss discussed) 

• All taxes are paid for last couple years  

• Taxes will now be in a postcard option going forward 

• Any PayPal payments for 2022 membership and the January Zoom classes that were paid in 

2021 went into the 2021 budget 

• Transferring Treasurer duties to Monica and will be setting up approved signers with the 

bank 

• Proposed budget motion: Nancy Welch, second: MaryAnn Campbell, Vote: Approved 

• Profit/loss: Vote: Approved 

 

New Business: 

Installation of new officers: Susan Treiber, President;  Dawn Cutler, Recording Secretary;  Monica 

Bayness, Treasurer;  Cheryl Smith, Financial Secretary;  Mary Ann Campbell, Membership;  Diane 

Caldwell, Membership Assistant 

Judy read the SDP code of ethics and installation was accepted 

 

Committee Reports: 

• Education Chair, Dawn Cutler 

o Our first Zoom class “St. Nicholas” with Paulette DiGesare was well attended.  We had 

54 students and our profit was over $900 for the chapter as well as new members 

joining the chapter 

o Discussion about future classes such as a calligraphy class was suggested 



 

 

Minutes (continued) 
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Holiday Party: Liz Carlson 

December 12th party at BJ’s in Redmond was a success, there were 12 people that attended.  Ornament exchange, 

Judy brought a mini Christmas tree and it was good for attendee’s to catch up. 

 

Membership: MaryAnn Campbell 

Chapter has 43 members for 2022 

Zoom has opened up interest in the chapter especially for members out of town 

 

Newsletter: Nancy Welch, Susan Treiber 

Deadline for updates for the March newsletter is due February 18th 

Program Paint in’s: Monica Bayness 

Need teachers for the after meeting paint in’s 

 

Retreat: MaryAnn Campbell 

Need suggestions for an alternate location for Fort Flagler, the state has the buildings under renovation this year 

Most places are booked in this area that are for non profit 

Need somewhere that we won’t have to use the upper bunks 

Suggestions: SeaBeck Retreat, Thousand Trails campground in LaConner and Sandy Oregon 

 

Treasure Boxes: Mary Ellerman 

After many years Mary is stepping down from this role and we need volunteers 

Involves collecting the finished (varnished) boxes and arrange for pickup for the hospital 

Joy and Kim will take this role over 

 

Sunshine: Rose Frank 

Mary and Georgia received cards 

 

Webmaster: Nancy Welch, Monica Bayness 

The website will have a password protected section for chapter business such as financial report, directory, member-

ship list and newsletters 

Request from Liz Carlson that our addresses not be on the website, board will discuss 

 

Open Committee Chairs 

Five Year Planning Committee – Mary Ellerman spoke about changing times and new ideas needed to get info about 

our chapter out in the public 

Historian, Photography 

Holiday Party 

Other New Business: 

Cheryl brought up donations and she has acquired several old painting magazines.  Discussion will continue at the next-

board meeting. 

 

Motion to Adjourn meeting: Linda Gow, Second: Mary Ellerman 

 



 

 

 

Financial Reports 
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Financial Reports (continued) 
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Financial Reports (continued) 
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Members Only Area of Our Website 

March 2022 | Page 15 


